
�
�

�
Hello everyone and welcome to the second edition of the 
newsletter for 2018. This term so far has been a busy one 
with a lot of positive news.  
 
2018 Student Numbers 
 
Our official school tally for 2018 is 1,058 students. This is 
down slightly on last year which was 1,073. As you can see 
though, we have strong growth coming through due to the 
large cohort sizes in years 7-10: 
 

 
 
Robyn Moore  
 
Our school community was lucky enough to have Robyn 
Moore spend a day with us last week. She gave wonderful 
presentations to our Junior Secondary and Senior Secondary 
groups as well as an evening session for our community. 
Robyn is a professional and motivational speaker who gives 
‘no nonsense’ advice about relationships, bullying, goal 
setting, adversity, planning and many other topics. She was 
received well by all who participated in any of her three 
sessions.  
 
Facilities Update 
 
Two large facilities projects have been confirmed for the 
upcoming Easter holidays. The tuckshop will have a full 
refurbishment and a brand new two classroom / one office 
space building will be put in place next to our current Special 
Education building (S Block). These two projects have been 
in the pipeline for a while but are now confirmed and almost 
ready to start.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Road Works 
 
As mentioned in the previous edition of the newsletter, there 
are significant road works occurring next to the school at the 
moment that are causing us issues in terms of congestion. I 
am exceptionally concerned about the safety of students and 
staff at this time. The school asks that all staff, parents, 
carers, students and community members exercise a great 
deal of care in this area, whether they are driving a vehicle, 
riding a bicycle / scooter, or walking. Students have been 
reminded of the importance of moving in a safe manner near 
the road works area. We need to do all that we can as a 
school community to avoid an accident in the road works 
area.  

Until Next Edition 
 
Please do not hesitate to make an appointment at the school 
office to see me, if I can be of assistance with any matter. 
 

Dr Dean Russell 
Principal 

 

Year 
7 

Year 
8 

Year 
9 

Year 
10 

Year 
11 

Year 
12 

School  

199 193 186 197 133 150 1,058 

 
March 
28—2 Clontarf Yr 7 Induction 
2 DD Cluster 2 Trials 
6 P&C AGM 
9 Pink Stumps Day 
13—15  Instrumental Music Camp 
23 Yr 10 Vaccinations 
29 End of Term 1 2018 
 
 

 
April  
17 Term 2 Commences 
20 Dalby Show Holiday 
30—4 Year 11 Camp 
 

Date Claimers 
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Welcome to another update. The focus of our Pastoral Care lessons in recent weeks has 
been motivation and persistence. As we move towards the end of term, the amount of 
assessment for students increases. This can lead to an increase in stress or anxiety with 
students. To help minimise these things, students have been learning about different 
strategies they can use to assist them such as problem solving skills and perseverance. If 
students can learn how to keep trying despite the difficulties they face now, they will be 
able to face the bigger challenges that await them in Years 11 and 12. 
 
Classes have also finished their goal setting activities, which means that I will soon be 
sending home copies to you. I encourage you to discuss your student’s goal with them and 
develop a family plan for how this goal can be achieved. Our lessons about problem 
solving and perseverance will go a long way to help students stay focused on their goals 
when times get tough. 
 
We have had a busy start to the year with many students involved in auditions for this 
year’s musical, ‘Grease’ as well as participating in trials for different sports. 
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cannot wait to see you on stage in Term 2.  Special mention to Karla Sankey, Sam 
Rasmussen and Mitchell Hemmings who have been selected in Darling Downs teams 
recently. Karla and Sam have been selected for Touch Football and Mitchell has been 
selected for Swimming. A number of Year 10 students will be participating in the trials for 
Rugby League, Squash, Hockey and Soccer in the coming days. Good luck to everyone 
involved. 
 
As always, please do not hesitate to contact me if you have questions or concerns. 

Sarah Hemmings 
Year 9 Coordinator 

shemm1@eq.edu.au 
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Students need books they can read.  Too often, students pick up books that do not suit 
them – whether they be too easy or too difficult.  When they attempt to read them, they 
become either complacent or give up in frustration.  What students need are ‘just right’ 
books that they can read fluently and can comprehend (Allington, 2006).  When students 
read interesting books at their independent reading level, they are more successful.  The 
‘three finger rule’ is a quick way to determine whether a book is a good match for a 
student. 
 
· Have the student turn to any page in the book. 
· Read it aloud, and 
· Raise a finger whenever there is an unknown word. 
 
If the student knows every word on the page, the book is too easy, but if there are one or 
two difficult words on a page, the book is probably an appropriate choice.  If there are 
three or more difficult words on a page, the book is too difficult for independent reading. 
 
Of course, this is just one suggested way to choose books.  If your child is an excellent 
reader, you may wish to encourage them to read a ‘difficult’ text, especially one that 
‘technical’ on a topic of their interest or a ‘classic’ that has an older style of English – 
these books could challenge or extend their abilities if they are keen.  
 
If you would like any additional information about how to help your student with their 
literacy development, please contact the school. 

Rhianna Commens 
Master Teacher 

Reference: Allington, R. L. (2006) What really matters for struggling readers: Designing research-based programs. 
Boston: Allyn & Bacon/Pearson. 

HÒHÄHÎH¢HÈHÑHÅH×HÕH¢HÑHÈH¢HÖHÊHÇH¢HÈHÑHÔHÖHÐHËHÉHÊHÖH¢
HÄHçH¢HÔHçHõHòHçHåHöHèH÷HîH¼H¢H×HõHçH¢HãH¢HôHçHõHòHçHåHöHèH÷HîH¢HøHñHëHåHçH¢HªHîHãHðHéH÷HãHéHçH¢HãHðHæH¢HöHñHðHçH«H¢

 
SUCCESS CRITERIA 
· Students demonstrate respect by speaking in a way that is appropriate to their sur-

roundings eg calm, soft voices in class. 
· Students use respectful language eg profanities are not allowed. 
· Students use their manners eg please and thank you. 
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On Monday February 12th, Dalby SHS officially 
launched our Beyond the Broncos Girls 
Academy for 2018. Former NRL premiership 
player Scotty Prince and Australian Rugby 7s 
and touch football player Bo De La Cruz visited 
our school as the program ambassadors.  
 
The session introduced the program, which is 
aimed at providing support to Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander girls in years 7 - 12 to 
achieve 90% attendance, complete their senior 
studies and prepare for the transition into further 
education or employment. The Beyond the 
Broncos Ambassadors outlined the great 
opportunities that will be presented to the girls 
throughout the year and at the workshops each 
term.  
 
The program presentation was followed by a 
community BBQ and a captivating performance 
by the Yuggera Traditional Dance Troupe. 
Broncos Student Support Officers and current 
and former players will inspire youth to be proud 
of their culture and gain confidence to set goals 
for their future. Indigenous girls at Dalby SHS 
are encouraged to get involved in this exciting 
and positive program. Workshops are conducted 
each term and cover topics such as cultural 
identity, personal growth and leadership, health 
and wellbeing and future pathways. If you are 
interested, please see Julie Duncan in F block 
for an enrolment pack.  
 
See link below for newspaper article of the 
event… 
https://www.dalbyherald.com.au/news/beyond-
the-broncos-launched-for-another-
year/3335914/ 

Julie Duncan 
Student Support Officer 
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YEAR 10 BUSINESS—Megan James, BMO’s Communications and Marketing Manager, 
visited both Year 10 Business classes on Friday.  Students greatly appreciated Megan’s 
engaging and informative presentation that helped them to analyse the marketing strategy 
of a local firm.   
 
ASX SHAREMARKET GAME —Registrations are now open for Game 1 for the 2018 ASX 
School’s Sharemarket Game.  The Game gives students an opportunity to learn about the 
sharemarket and how it works. They are given $50,000 virtual cash.  Students can buy 
and sell shares in 220 nominated companies listed on ASX using live prices and will be 
charged brokerage on each trade, simulating real sharemarket conditions.  Entry is free 
and there are some great prizes.  Year 9 Business students play as part of their 
curriculum, but it is open to all students.  Students wanting to play should register at A 
block staffroom.  The game runs from 8 March until 16 May.  For more information contact 
Leanne Kane. 
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Halfway through Term 1 – that’s crazy! Our cohort has had a great start to the year with 
way more positives than negatives. So far, we have only had one student go on to 
Orange Standard for making poor choices in the classroom – while that means the 
behaviour of the rest of the cohort is fantastic, there is still room for improvement! The 
second negative is the high number of unexplained absences and/or days off too many 
students are having – every day away means class work that needs to be caught up 
on….are you checking with your child that they have been to see their teachers (in their 
own time) to catch up on the work missed? The final negative is the number of boys – 
and it is only boys – who continue to wear non-school caps.  I have been issuing lunch 
time detentions but if the same couple of offenders insist on doing the wrong thing, I will 
start issuing afterschool detentions. 
 
Enough of the negatives – now for the positives! Our school musical this year has been 
cast and I am incredibly proud of the number of Yr 11s who have won lead roles:  

Bryn O’Connor 
Mackayla James 
Jorden Hosking 

Luke Scott 
Siobhan Huntley 

Philip Joseph Marcelo 
 

There will be numerous others who have minor roles, are in the chorus or who sign up to 
be in various crews – good on you all for taking on this amazing opportunity to be part of 
what is bound to be a huge success! 
 
Congratulations to Camryn Marini who played some incredible touch in the ridiculous 
heat of a couple of weeks ago to gain selection in the Darling Downs Open Girls Touch 
team to compete in Rockhampton in May. 
 
Jake Newland - our resident triathlete - did himself proud at the recent State Triathlon 
Championships in Hervey Bay and then backed it up with a fine performance on Sunday, 
coming 4th in the Open Men’s Sprint event of the Dalby Triathlon – he was also the first 
local competitor over the line. 
 
Our Year 11 Camp to Maroon Outdoor Education Centre is booked for Week 3 of Term 2. 
Your son/daughter should have brought home an EOI and then returned this by now. I 
have been very disappointed with the poor response to this exciting opportunity – only 45 
of the 135 students in the cohort have indicated that they will be attending. Please have a 
chat to your child about this – other than the Year 8 Camp we went on, this is the only 
other opportunity for the kids to experience activities like abseiling, rock-climbing, high 
and low ropes courses, hiking, leadership and self-esteem skills building and team 
bonding. The facilities, food and activities are of the highest quality – it is one of the best 
camps, in all aspects, I’ve ever been on in my nearly 30 years of teaching. The 
approximate cost of $245 covers absolutely everything so is very reasonable but if cost is 
the barrier, please make contact with me to discuss this. While I know those 45 students 
and I will have a fantastic time, I’d really like far more of my cohort to be part of this 
experience – please encourage your son/daughter to return their EOI if they haven’t 
already done so.   
 
As usual, if you or your child have any questions or concerns, please make me your first 
port of call at kmari1@eq.edu.au or on 46 690 900. 

Karen Marini  
Year 11 Co-ordinator 
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On Wednesday the 7th of February, the 
year 8 and 9 Archimedes class travelled to 
the Cobb & Co Museum in Toowoomba to 
experience the ‘Da Vinci Machines’ 
exhibition. Visiting this display gave us the 
opportunity to see how advanced his 
inventions and plans were with life-sized 
recreations made by the Florence Da Vinci 
Museum based on his recently discovered 
sketches. For example, there was a fully 
functional bicycle reconstructed from his 
original plans that were made 500 years 
before the modern bicycle was invented. 
Some other inventions that were on display 
included the flying machine, a spring 
powered car, a drumming robot and a 
screw helicopter. Many of the displays 
were interactive including a bridge made of 
logs that Da Vinci designed for the army to 
be portable and quickly assembled. We 
were able to see just how much 
engineering has developed over time and it 
was fascinating to discover that so many of 
his ideas are still being used in today’s 
modern society.  

By Alyssa, Brianna, Charlie, Faith and 
Sam.  
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I wanted to keep you informed of the 
Chaplaincy Services here at the 
school for 2018.  I have been on leave 
for the first couple of weeks of term 1, 
I am back now and excited to get back 
into the swing of things.  A few 
changes though, I am only working 
Monday & Tuesdays as I have 
decided to do some Uni study as 
well.  So if you, or your student would 
like to see me, I am available on 
Mondays and Tuesdays.  Please call 
the school office and ask for me.  We 
are currently advertising and looking 
for someone else to fill the gap as 
Chaplain on the other 2 days. Thanks. 

Cassie  

Dalby High is running our annual Pink 
Stumps Day fundraiser (Breast cancer 
support and awareness) on Friday 9th 
March here at school. 
 
If you’d like to contribute to the fundraising 
efforts this is our fundraising page: 
https://
pinkstumpsday2018.gofundraise.com.au/
page/CameronMiers0  
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To ensure that your student has the 
books, classroom materials and sports 
activities for their study areas in 2018, join 
the Resource Scheme.  The fees for 2018 
are $240 for Years 7, 8 and 9 students 
and $260 for Years 10, 11 and 12.   
 
A Security Bond of $50 is required for 
each student and rolls over each year. Any 
queries please phone 4669 0953 or email 
dalbyhighpandc@bigpond.com. 
 

Pay cash, credit or cheque. Eftpos is 
available. Centrepay is available. 

 
Lockers are also available for hire through 
the Resource Centre for $40 per annum 
(cash or cheque only).  A Locker 
Agreement Form must be signed by 
student and parent prior to hire.  
 
The uniform shop will be closed Monday 
5th and Tuesday 6th March. 
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· Week 8 will see Mrs Summerville and 13 DSHS students attend the Darling Downs 

South West Secondary Music Camp. This will mean there is no Concert Band on 
Tuesday 13 March and no Stage Band on Thursday 15 March. All students will be 
scheduled for a lesson on Monday 12 March so no lessons will be missed! 

· Instrumental Music Fees are due at the school office. 
· We have had a great start to the year with lesson and rehearsal attendance which is 

fantastic! 
· Our Jazz Combo has officially started rehearsing. The new ensemble rehearses on 

Monday lunchtime and has enough numbers to be a balanced ensemble. We now 

Date Performance  

Mar 13-15 DDSW Secondary Camp (years 8-12), no Concert or Stage Band this 
week. All lessons on Monday will be on 

June 7 Fanfare heat - Kingaroy 

Aug 6-10 Dalby Eisteddfod 

Aug 21-23 DDSW Combined Schools Camp (year 7’s) 

Sept 2  Creekside Markets  

Oct 23-25 DDSW Primary Camp, no Concert or Stage Band this week. All lessons on 
Monday will be on 

Nov 14 Awards Night 
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How do parents and students access support from the  Wellbeing Team? 
 
Dalby State High School has a number of helpful staff, and many of these are part of the wider 
‘Wellbeing Team’.  We have - 
· Julie Duncan - Beyond the Broncos Program Student Support Worker  
· Tom Hine - Clontarf Foundation Director  
· Jo Duncan - Community Education Counsellor (CEC)  
· Emily Curr - Guidance Officer for Senior Years (10-12) 
· Nick Hutchinson - Guidance Officer for Junior Years (7-9)  
· School Based Youth Health Nurse - Debie Maunder 
· School Chaplain - Cassie Walton 
· Social Worker - Carmen Blacker 
 
Students can approach the staff member directly in their own time (before school or during 
breaks), or seek the support of their year coordinator to be introduced to a Wellbeing Team 
member. Unless the student has made a prior appointment with a Wellbeing Team member, 
students are expected to be in class during session times and will be encouraged to return to 
class if possible. 
 
For parents, appointments can be made with Wellbeing Team members by phoning the Dalby 
State High School office on 4660 0900 and arranging a mutually appropriate time.  We 
endeavour to meet parents when they call into the front office, but there may be times when this 
cannot happen.  If this is the case, we will respond to messages as soon as possible.    

 
A Wellbeing Tip… Achieve Well by Sleeping Well 
 
A good night’s sleep does wonders for overall wellbeing.  Teenagers need more sleep than 
adults, at least 8.5 -10 hours of sleep per night to help the mind recuperate.  This helps 
decrease anxiety and stress levels and increase memory, energy levels, alertness, motivation, 
decision-making skills, problem solving skills and concentration.  Recuperation also helps us to 
respond rather than overreact to daily stressors.  To ensure that you receive a good night’s 
sleep, you should try to go to bed at the same time each night, wake up at a regular time each 
day, reduce your caffeine consumption, and avoid strenuous activity in the evening.  Be aware 
that laptops, smartphones, computers and tablets, emit an artificial light (“Blue Light”) which 
stops melatonin (the sleepy hormone) from working.  Explore settings on your device to set it to 
night light, or search for Blue Light filters to assist you to get a better night’s sleep.  Learn more 
at http://au.reachout.com/getting-into-a-sleeping-routine  
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If you have not registered and you want to 
attend, now is the time!   
 
This course is designed for parents/carers 
of teens and tweens (kids over 10 years) 
– providing the practical elements and 
skills for having tricky conversations with 
young people. Parents will walk away with 
a renewed sense of confidence about the 
role they can play in their teenagers’ lives, 
without conversations morphing into 
arguments. 
 
Course details: 
Dates:  Monday 5/3/2018 
  Monday 12/3/2018 
  Monday 19/3/2018 
Time:  6pm – 8pm 
Location:  Dalby State High Library 
Cost:    $13.50 per person (includes 
workbook and resources) 
 
Tea and coffee and biscuits will be 
available. Payment and registration can 
be made through the high school office.  
Registrations close Friday 2/3/2018 



VIVO  
Last week at DSHS saw the re-launch of VIVO. At Dalby State High School communication of our key messages about behaviour is 
reinforced through an emphasis on ‘instructional feedback’ for students engaging in expected school behaviour. This includes non-verbal 
and verbal acknowledgements and is supplemented by a formal recognition and monitoring system. This reinforcement system is designed 
to increase the quantity and quality of positive interactions between students and staff. All staff members are trained to give consistent and 
appropriate acknowledgement and reinforcers. Students are also explicitly taught behaviour expectations through a Pastoral Care program 
focused on Positive Behaviour for Learning and our Behaviour Expectations Matrix.  
 
Free and Frequent - VIVO: VIVO is a web-based rewards platform, specifically designed for schools by schools. Teachers award students 
VIVOS, a unique currency, which they can save and them spend of rewards from an online catalogue of in-school privileges. The rewards 
act as reinforcement which occurs continuously throughout the day. When staff see a student meeting our three behaviour expectations of 
Respect, Safety or Learning, they can choose to give the student VIVO. When students have collected an appropriate amount of VIVOS 
they present these to the relevant teacher or the VIVO shop where they are given their tangible reward.  
 
VIVO details: 
Categories 

Following Uniform Policy- 5 points   1500-5000 POINTS  
Arriving to class on time- 5 points   Tuckshop voucher—1950 Vivos 
Being Respectful- 10 points    Official Lunch with a friend—2600 Vivos 
Being Safe- 10 points     Laser Skirmish—2600 Vivos 
Being a Learner- 10 points    Lunch with a teacher of your choice—3250 Vivos 
Going above and Beyond- 15 points   iPhone covers—3900 Vivos 
         Water bottles—3900 Vivos 

Menu of Rewards       Handballs—3900 Vivos 
500-1500 POINTS       Tickets to School Social—3900 Vivos 
Stickers- 500 Vivos        Private bike rack (1 month) - 3900 Vivos 
Handball hire- 750 Vivos       School Socks or School Cap—4000 Vivos 
Enter class first and choose seat-750 Vivos    Senior Rewards 
Listen to music single use- 1300 Vivos    Reserved parking for 1 term—13000 Vivos 
Tuckshop VIP line- 750 Vivos      Choose your arrival time for formal—3000 Vivos 
Bean bags for assembly- 1300 vivos  
Microwave pass (one week)-1300 Vivos 
 
Medium Term: VIVO Miles also provides students with a medium and long term rewards. The list of rewards students can receive is 
displayed throughout the school so that all students know what possible rewards they will receive for their positive behaviour. Dalby State 
High School also acknowledges positive student achievements through the use of ‘Positive Behaviour Postcards’ which are sent home to 
either the student or the parents. Year Coordinators in the Junior School also reward ‘Student of the Week’ to their cohorts. 
 
Long and Strong: A longer term schoolwide behaviour procedure is also in place for students to acknowledge positive student behaviour 
including rewards days.  
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Term 1 is flying by and the residents of Bunya Campus have been 
super busy.  Cattle and Sheep teams are getting ready for their first 
outing to Bell Show and 25 of our residential students are off to 
Bribie Island this weekend for our first rec camp of 2018.   
 
Academic development is a major part of boarding life with all 
residential students participating in regular study, development 
programs, music and tutoring.  Mr Pharaoh was very excited to 
report that all cohorts are in the green for attendance with many year 
levels showing 100%.  Our Academic program is one of the many 
benefits of boarding at Bunya Campus. 
 
Weekend activities have so far been enjoyed by all with trips into 
town, Kloud9 trampoline park, movies in our cinema room, clay 
target shooting and with the hot weather lots of hours in our Bunya 
Campus pool.  Students are getting ready for Stocky's wild west 
party which is coming up in week 7. 
 

We have welcomed many new families into boarding in 2018 and are happy to invite all boarding families to our first family 
BBQ, a great opportunity for students and their families to mingle with staff and students in our lovely rural setting. 
 
If you or someone you know is considering boarding for their children please don't hesitate to come and have a look at the 
Bunya Campus. We are always happy to show you around our unique campus.  www.dalbyshsbc.eq.edu.au 





��������	
��

Darling Downs 13-19 years Cluster 1 Trials: The school sent a  number of students to the Darling Downs Cluster 1 trials in Toowoomba on the 
13th February.  Students trialled for Tennis, Touch, Volleyball, Softball and Cricket teams to attempt selection in Darling Downs teams.  

Students who were successfully selected in Darling Downs teams were: 

· Camryn Marini & Karla Sankey 16-18 Girls Touch 
· Sam Rasmussen 13-15 years Boys Touch 
· Cameron Ferguson Under 19 Cricket 
· Brianna Hornick 13-19 years Girls Softball 
 
Inner Downs 13-19 years Cluster 2 Trials: On Tuesday 27 February students attended the Inner Downs Cluster 2 trials for Basketball, Football 
and Netball in Highfields.  Students who are selected will go to the Darling Downs trials in Toowoomba on Thursday 1st March.  

Sports that go direct to these trials are Girls U16 AFL and Boys U15 AFL, Squash.  Students are reminded to bring the completed consent form 
with them to the trials.  If the trials are postponed the information will be on the DD School Sport Website www.ddschoolsport.eq.edu.au. 

Bunya District 10-12 years Swimming Carnival: On Thursday 17th February Mitchell Sternes and Matthew Drews from year 7 attended the 
Bunya District 10-12 years swimming carnival.  This was a chance for the boys to qualify for the Darling Downs trials to be held at Gatton Aquatic 
Centre on Wednesday 28th February. 

Mitchell was successful in qualifying for the Bunya District team after producing some quality swims.  Highlights are: 

· 1st in Boys 12 years 50m Butterfly 
· 1st in Boys 12 years 50m Backstroke 
· 1st in Boys 12 years 50m Freestyle 
· 1st in Boys 12 years 100m Freestyle 
· 2nd in Boys 12 years 50m Breaststroke 
 
Darling Downs 13-19 years Swimming Carnival: On Tuesday 20th February 5 swimmers attended the Darling Downs 13 to 19 years Swimming 
Carnival in Gatton.  These students were Mitchell Hemmings, Danielle Leggett, Natise Smith, Ella Wockner and Jessika Bliesner.  Students were 
attempting to qualify for the Darling Downs team to swim at the state championships at Chandler from the 22nd to 24th March.  

Congratulations to Jessika, Mitchell and Danielle who swam qualifying times and will now represent Darling Downs at the state 
championships.  Mitchell will swim in an impressive eight events, Jessika in five and Natise in three events. 

Inner Downs Rugby League and Gala Day: Rugby League players in both the 15 year and 18 years divisions attended the Inner Downs Rugby 
League trials in Pittsworth on Wednesday 14th February to gain selection to attend the Gala day held on Monday 19th February.  The school was 
well represented at the Gala day with 12 players in the 18 years and 10 in the 15 years.   

Boys selected to attend the Darling Downs Cluster 2 trials are: Anthony Connellan, Jovyn Johnston, Sam Rasmussen, Keanu Wright-Dunrobin, 
Henry Abdul-Rahman, Conor Brady, Noah Brady, Max Brady, Josh Chappell, Blake Hunter and Jamie Kermond. 

Laura Geitz: Last Sunday Miss McEwan and Miss Mitchell took the school Laura Geitz Netball to Toowoomba to take part in the Laura Geitz 
Shield.  For the second year in a row the team went through undefeated and took home the shield.  Congratulations ladies! 

State Triathlon: From the 15th to 17th February Beau Cosgrove, Jake Cosgrove and Jake Newland were part of the Darling Downs Triathlon team 
that participated in the State Championships at Hervey Bay.  All boys performed well given the hot, humid conditions that weekend. 

State Water Polo Championships: Good luck Jessika Bliesner, Danielle Leggett, Trent Cuzens, Lachlan Hemmings and Mitchell Hemmings who 
head off from the 15th to 18th March with the Darling Downs Water Polo teams.  The students have been training since the end of last year and will 
play at the State Championships on the Sunshine Coast.  

Bunya District 10-12 years Trials: The Under 12 sporting trials have starting happening this week with trials occurring for Basketball and 
AFL. Students are reminded to listen to assembly and notices and to sign up on the PE noticeboard if they are wishing to trial.  They will then 
receive a permission form that must be returned to the school office with the $2 nomination fee. 

Upcoming trials before the holidays include Rugby League, Netball and Cricket. 

Upcoming events  

· Wednesday 28 February - DD U12 Swimming Carnival @ Gatton 
· Thursday 1 March - DD Cluster 2 trials - 15 AFL, 19 Football, Hockey, Netball, Rugby League, Squash 
· Friday 2 March - Bunya District AFL trials 
· Monday 12 March - DD Cluster 3 trials - 18 Basketball, 18 Rugby Union, 15 Football, U12 AFL 
· Tuesday 13 March - Bunya District Netball trials 
· Thursday 15 March - Bunya District Cricket trials 
· Monday 19 March - Darling Downs U12 Cluster 2 trials 
· Tuesday 20 March - Bunya District Rugby League trials 
· Monday 26 March - Bunya District v Inner Downs U12 Rugby League 




